LOWNDES COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS
COMMISSION AGENDA ITEM

SUBJECT: Renaming a Portion of Sara Road

Work Session/Regular Session
DATE OF MEETING: July 28, 2020

BUDGET IMPACT: SO
FUNDING SOURCE:

( ) Annual

( ) Capital

(X)N/A

( ) SPLOST

( ) TSPLOST

COUNTY ACTION REQUESTED ON: Rename a Portion of Sara Road

HISTORY, FACTS AND ISSUES: On June 6, 2020, staff received a petition from the property owners along Sara
Road requesting a name change. The new name requested is Harper's Lane. With the development of Glen Laurel
Subdivision and Barrington Subdivision, a portion of Sara Road is paved and gated from the remaining section of
Sara Road. The remaining section that was not incorporated into the subdivisions is the section being requested
to be renamed. With two sections of Sara road being separated by a gate, this has caused issues to deliveries and
could potentially cause a problem for 911/EMS Services. We have advertised for this public hearing in the
Valdosta Daily Times once a week for two weeks. Attached is a Resolution affecting this change.

OPTIONS: 1. Rename a portion of Sara Road to Harper's Lane
2. Board’s Pleasure

RECOMMENDED ACTION: Board's pleasure

DEPARTMENT: Engineering DEPARTMENT HEAD: Mike Fletcher

ADMINISTRATIVE COMMENTS AND RECOMMENDATIONS:
Board's Pleasure



